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             Events 
January 17, 2022 

SPHOA Directors Meeting  2:00 PM—3:30 PM 

February 21, 2022 

SpringPointe HOA Annual Meeting and Election 

of 3 Director Seats 2:00 PM—3:30 PM             

             Welcome 

     New Homeowners 
Robert Waldorf & Consuelo Udave 

755 N Rio Yaqui 

Robert — 360-277-8228 

Consuelo — 360-558-5642 

 

     SPHOA INFORMATION 

     Current SpringPointe information, docu-

ments, and newsletters can be viewed on our 

website.   SpringPointeHOA.com 

  

 

                 Is it time for a  

          Management Company? 

     Volunteers are vital to make SpringPointe run 

smoothly.  Are you an active member or just satis-

fied to live in our development? There are many are-

as where your help is needed. Last year, the SPHOA 

Board was composed of five directors instead of the 

required six. 

     Consider running for a Board position or serving 

on a committee. Involvement is the winner in the 

volunteer game. 

     A management company could do the head, arm 

and leg work while the Board directs and requests 

services. This gives Board members more free time. 

There is less stress because the job load is lighter. 

Management would ensure continued services dur-

ing the summer months when our snowbirds leave 

for cooler climates. 

     However, there is a catch and the catch is cash. A 

management company is expensive. This would 

mean paying more dues. 

     More volunteers could do the job. Is it your turn 
to volunteer? 

Notify any Board member about your volunteer    
interests.      

                          By Kae Vinson - Quarterly Editor 
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 Urgent Care in Green Valley 

     How many times does a non-emergency health 

problem happen on the weekend?  Too many times 

is the probable answer. Woe to the person who is ill 

on the weekend. 

     No one wants to wait hours in an emergency 

waiting room or drive to Tucson when you do not 

feel well. Now, we do not have to stress or fret 

about a lack of urgent care. Green Valley has not 

been forgotten.  Dispatch Health has come to our 

rescue. 

     I can personally vouch for 

this service that I used in 

November. A technician and 

nurse practitioner came to 

my house on a Sunday. They were able to do testing 

and write a prescription for my health problem.  

Dispatch Health accepts most insurances. The cost is 

comparible to other Urgent Care services     You will 

need to make an appointment.  They are open 7 

days a week from 8AM—10PM.  

Contact Information: 

dispatchhealth.com  or  520.442.3117  for 

appointments or Covid information  - KMV 

  GVC                                              
     The Green Valley Council is the voice that represents 

Green Valley. We live in an unincorporated town which 

means the county makes decisions a mayor and town 

council would make for an incorporated town. Lucki-

ly,there is a very good working relationship between  

GVC and Pima County. The county listens to GVC. 

     Member HOA’s send their representative to attend 

meetings. There is a visitors area for interested home-

owners. You do not need to be your HOA representative 

to attend  a meeting. The next meeting is January 20 at 

8:30 AM in the Desert Hills Recreation Center. 

     The police department reported 22 DUI problems 

during the month of November. The current big scam 

are gift cards that are hanging on a display rack. It is 

mainly cash cards or cards for ordering products from a 

company such as Amazon. The scammer obtains the 

number on the card, waits until it is validated, and then 

quickly spends the card value. 

     Be careful when buying gift cards or drinking and 

driving!      - KMV 

                     2022       
                     Chinese New Year 

                                    February 1 

                          Year of the Tiger 
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                          Meet SpringPointe’s Pets 
      They are a part of our life...They contribute to our daily joys...They are the pets of SpringPointe.        
                                                                               by Sylvie Robertshaw                                            

         

 

Today for the first of, we hope, a long series, we introduce you to Sadie. Sadie lives at 1764 Rio Mayo with 
Joanne and Rich Griffiths. 

                                            

                                            We asked five questions about Sadie. 

Why did you name your dog Sadie? 

R: It’s a popular name for dogs we found on the internet six years ago when we adopted her and we both liked it.  

 

Where did you adopt Sadie? 

J: At the Humane Society of Nogales, Arizona. 

 

How old is Sadie? 

J: I think she’s 8. 

 

Is Sadie a good traveler? 

R: Her first trip was to the Grand Canyon and she behaved very well. Last spring we took her to Wisconsin. Three 
days in the car one way...No problem.  

       

What does Sadie think of SpringPointe? 

J: She thinks that SpringPointe is the best place in the world to be a dog!  Woof-Woof...What better answer could 
we ask for? 

 

 

If you are interested in 

having your pet(s) featured 

in our next newsletters, 

please contact Sylvie Rob-

ertshaw at   520-305-3320 

or  robon88@hotmail.com 

 Sadie relaxing with Rich 
and Joanne in her Rio 
Mayo cul-de sac. 
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             In Memoriam 

   

David Bovair 

1720 Rio Mayo  

                             ……………………………………….. 

Ernest Salazar Jr. 

     Ernest Salazar Jr. son of Ernesto and Flora Salazar 
passed away on December 12, 2021.  

     His childhood was filled with Southwest influences 
and experiences in Sasabe, Arivaca, and Amado. After 
graduation from Nogales High School, he joined the 
Army, serving his country for 23 years. 

     Elephant Head was home after he retired at Fort 
Huachuca from the Army. He was a patriot who loved 
the American flag. Often, he proudly displayed Old    
Glory.   

     His service, with mariachi music, on January 7, 2022 
was attended by many friends and family who celebrat-
ed his life. A military graveside service was held with 
full honors. 

     Preceding him in death was his first wife Beverly 
Salazar. He is survived by his wife Sandra Salazar of 
SpringPointe.            ………………………………………... 

Guy Stewart 

     Guy was born January 1st, 1932 in Boone County, 
Nebraska. His parents Gilbert and Stella Stewart raised 
8 children on their Nebraska farm. It is here Guy, the 
seventh child, learned the work ethic and necessity of 
teamwork and cooperation . 

     Music was in his soul. He played the piano and filled 
his life with music. He later collected old books dating 
from the 1800’s.  

     At the age of 21, he became an American nomad 
moving to Texas, California, Missouri, Oregon, and 
Washington. He worked 18 years in the music records 
and tapes industry and another 19 years as a buyer for 
the City of Seattle.  

     Guy sponsored foreign exchange students from Bra-
zil  and China. He remained close to his exchange stu-
dents, referring to them as his sons and they called him 
Dad. 

     Retiring in 1996, he moved to New Mexico. Later 
moving to Green Valley in 2001. He was a director on 
the SpringPointe Board. 

 
    

 

 

 

Block 6 lights up 
SpringPointe each year with continuous strings 
of luminaries on the backyard wall facing Ala-
mos. Luminaries are placed around the Spring-
Pointe sign and a wreath is an added decora-
tion. Thank You Block 6 for making our holidays 
bright, cheery and delightful.  

  Request for Homeowner                                                        

Involvement  

        Holiday Lights 

     The Q in Quarterly stands for our quest to have 

homeowner involvement.  The Quarterly is your 

newsletter.  Put your words into print by expressing 

your opinions, suggestions, knowledge, comments, 

and information about your Block. 

     Sue Kenny wrote an article about Desert Mead-

ows Park for the October, 2021 issue. Sylvie Rob-

ertshaw has agreed to write a series about Spring-

Pointe pets. Her first column is in this issue. Consid-

er writing an article or a series. I’m here to assist If 

you need help or confidence in writing. 

      Articles need to be short, include the author’s 

name, and not have abusive content. Constructive 

criticism is OK. 

                   WE WELCOME YOUR INPUT ! 

 

Contact Kae Vinson at 520.625.8724  or  

apoarizona@cox.net                               


